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Helen Broughton Clerk to the Council
65 Court Road

Caterham Surrey CR3 5RH

Tel: 01883 708310
Email: clerk@caterhamhillparishcouncil.co.uk
Website: www.caterhamhillparishcouncil.co.uk


Minutes of a meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee 
held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 8th February 2023 
at the Westway Centre, Caterham on the Hill
Present: Cllrs C Botten (Chair), H Bilton, G Dennis, (remotely), M Grasso, K Mansfield (remotely)
In attendance: Mr A Parr (Parish Warden) and Mrs H Broughton (Clerk)
	F 23/1
	Apologies for absence

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr V Robinson, Cllr S Aldous and Cllr G Duck. These were accepted by the committee. 


	F 23/2
	Declarations of interest and dispensation requests

Cllr Botten declared an interest in item F23/6, the nature of his interest being that he was a Trustee of the Caterham Barracks Community Trust. 


	F 23/3
	Public forum
There were no members of the public present.


	F 23/4
	Minutes of the last meeting

It was agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 12th October 2022 be signed as a correct record, subject to one amendment. 


	F 23/5
	Payments and Accounts
i) It was resolved to approve the following payments:
EML Installations (Christmas lights) £8952.00 

Ultralite Christmas (Light hire) 3192.00 

DM Payroll Payroll (payroll fee) £72.00 

ESE Direct (grit and grit bin) £2949.00 

Ivyleaf (Hillcroft corner maintenance) £145.00 

Route 22 (CCWNPIG website) £408.00 
ii) The following reports were noted
a. Income and Expenditure as at 31st December 2022 
b. Net position as at 31st December 2022 
c. Reserves as at 31st December 2022  
iii) It was agreed that the Chair sign the bank reconciliation as at 31st December 2022 as correct 


	F 23/6
	Grant applications
The following grant applications were considered.
i. The Arc had submitted a grant application from Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) funds to refurbish the toilets in the Arc to make them fully accessible. The Arc runs activities for vulnerable adults but not all can attend as the facilities are inadequate. A project plan had been circulated. As Cllr Botten could not vote due to an interest there were insufficient councillors present to make a recommendation.
a) It was agreed that the Clerk obtain professional advice to ensure a grant from CIL funds was within the parish council’s powers. 

b) That this item be included on the full council agenda in March. 

ii. A grant request for £1,950 from Prospero Theatre for a project being held at Sunnydown Special School was approved. 


	F 23/8
	Financial and Administrative Assessment of Risk 

It was agreed to recommend the draft Financial and Administrative risk assessment to Council. 


	F 23/9
	Annual Parish Meeting

It was agreed to hold the Annual Parish Meeting before the Annual Council Meeting on Wednesday 10th May.


	F 23/10
	Policies and Procedures

The following procedures were approved:

i. Document Retention 
ii. Expenses Policy 


	F 23/11
	Bus Shelter

This had been considered at the projects meeting and would be further considered at the next Council meeting. 



Meeting closed 8.15pm
